
ADRL TRANSITION 
FUNDING 
OVERVIEW 

The Families First Coronavirus Response Act and
 Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act ("CARES Act")

provides for the provision of Transition Coordination Services, financial 
assistance for onetime moving costs, and rental assistance due to the COVID-19

 pandemic. These services will be available until this funding has been exhausted. 

The ND Centers for Independent Living will be providing these services 
on behalf of the ND Department of Human Services. 

REFERRAL/APPLICATION
Referrals/Applications for ADRL Transition Service 
should be directed to the Aging and Disabilities 
Resource Link at carechoice@nd.gov or by 
calling 1-855-462-5465. 

The referral/application form can be found at 
https://www.nd.gov/eforms/Doc/sfn00649.pdf. 

Transition Coordination Services
This service helps with planning and 
coordination of services for a successful return 
to community living.  

Onetime Moving Costs 
Payment of up to $1,500 for return to 
community costs to enable successful 
return to community living.   

Rent Assistance
Payment of monthly rent costs for 
individuals returning to the 
community for lengths of time to be 
approved on a case by case basis 
dependent on funding availability.

ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS: 
Individuals with a disability of any age living in a provider operated 
residential situation that is transitioning back to a community residence 
that do not otherwise qualify for the MFP Grant or Community Transition 
Wavier services. (There are no income requirements for this program). 

The residential situations can include nursing facilities, basic care 
facilities, assisted living facilities, homeless shelters, or other COVID-19 
related group living environments. 

SERVICES AVAILABLE
(Service will be provided by the local Center for Independent Living)
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